
Survey: Most Chinese want more
education

As many as 98 percent of Chinese workers said they aspire to take
educational programs. [File Photo]

The ratio of Chinese workers with a plan for further education is double that
of workers in the United States, a survey by U.S.-based networking website
LinkedIn has found.

As many as 98 percent of Chinese workers said they aspire to take educational
programs, either degree programs or skills courses, according to a report
published on Thursday.

A 2015 LinkedIn survey of workers in the U.S. found only 49 percent wanted
more education.

Among the workers who intend to pursue advanced studies, 65 percent of
Chinese respondents said they will carry out the plan within one year,
compared with 51 percent of the U.S. respondents who wanted more.

Nearly half of the Chinese workers who desire further education said they
will spend more than 100,000 yuan (US$14,700) to follow through. It takes an
average of 100 days from having such an idea to paying the tuition, according
to the survey.

More than 500 people took the online survey, which was conducted by LinkedIn
in January.
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The top three reasons given by Chinese workers for adding to their education
were to improve their professional skills, make themselves more competitive
and enrich their life experience.

Only 21 percent of Chinese respondents said they wanted further education to
get a higher salary, which was the top choice－ticked by 54 percent of the
respondents globally, according to a LinkedIn survey two years ago.

“Chinese workers, especially the middle-aged ones who have reached a certain
point in their career paths, show incredible passion for further education.
They have a strong consciousness of crisis and want to have more control of
their career development,” said Zhou Xiaodan, head of marketing solutions for
LinkedIn China.

The survey also found that 4 in 10 Chinese workers preferred online education
to a traditional classroom when considering programs for a career boost.

Among those who favored online education, 85 percent said it is more flexible
and 64 percent said it doesn’t require them to stop working.

Nearly 70 percent of women wanted to take language courses online, and 60
percent of men aimed to pick up skill training, according to the survey.

Experts believe that as technology in big data and video transmission
continues to advance, the online education market will continue to boom.

Twenty percent annual growth has been seen in the online education market on
the Chinese mainland since 2013, when the market size was nearly 84 billion
yuan, according to local consultancy iResearch. It is expected to break 200
billion yuan in 2018.

Blast at kindergarten gate wreaks
havoc
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Medical workers transfer an injured man to hospital after an explosion at
the gate of a kindergarten in Fengxian county, Jiangsu province on June 15,
2017. At least seven people were killed and 66 others injured.
[Photo/Xinhua] 

An explosion at the gate of a kindergarten in Fengxian county, Jiangsu
province, at 4:50 pm on Thursday left at least seven people dead and 66
injured, nine of them seriously.

Two people were killed at the scene, and the five others died after being
taken to a hospital, the Xuzhou city publicity office said in a statement.
Xuzhou administers Fengxian county.

It was not yet known late Thursday what caused the blast and there was no
clear information on the identities of the dead and injured, the statement
said. Neither was there information on how many of the dead and injured were
adults and how many were children.

Officials and police officers rushed to the scene and a preliminary
investigation of the incident had been completed, the statement said.

The Fengxian county government posted online that no teachers or students
were injured or killed during lessons inside the kindergarten. Photos and
videos online showed many people lying outside the kindergarten gate after
the blast, some of them covered in blood and burned.

A businessman near the kindergarten said he heard the explosion and that many
parents were standing outside the gate waiting for their children when it
occurred, Beijing Youth Daily reported online.



The newspaper also posted a video showing some injured parents holding their
children and sitting on the ground after the blast.

The injured were sent to hospitals in Fengxian and Xuzhou, the Xuzhou
publicity office said, adding that medical workers assisted in the rescue
work.

At least 8 dead in China kindergarten
blast

At least eight people have died after an explosion near a kindergarten in
Fengxian County in east China’s Jiangsu Province Thursday afternoon, local
authorities said.

The blast occurred around 4:48 p.m. at the gate of the kindergarten. Two
people died at the scene, and another six died later in hospital, according
to the county government.

The police have preliminarily identified the blast as a criminal offense and
have targeted the suspect.

As of 11 p.m., 65 people were injured in the blast and eight of them remained
in critical condition.

More than 10 senior doctors from Nanjing and Wuxi cities of Jiangsu have
rushed to the site of the blast.

No children or teachers were among the casualties.

A working team led by Huang Ming, deputy minister of public security, has
been sent to investigate the blast.

The provincial government has ordered checks of possible safety risks at
production sites.

180 caught in Guangdong over campus
loan scams

Police in south China’s Guangdong Province Thursday announced the capture of
180 people involved in campus loan scams, to which more than 350 students
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have fallen victim.

Touting Internet finance, the suspects sent mobile phone ads about low-
interest loans as bait to lure students into borrowing. Some borrowers were
then required to pay fees. After they paid the money online, the fake lenders
stopped contacting them.

Others demanded students hand over photos, videos or contact details of their
relatives as collateral. When students failed to repay their loans, the
lenders made personal threats.

Police were alerted in March when a student in the city of Guangzhou reported
that he was cheated out 3,000 yuan (441 U.S. dollars) by one of the online
campus loan platforms. Police received subsequent reports from other students
in Guangzhou and Foshan.

A special task-force was formed. In May, police raided 20 locations and
arrested 180 suspects belonging to different crime groups. They confiscated
computers, phones, bank cards, sim cards and account books. Police discovered
students in several provinces outside Guangdong had also been targeted.

Campus loan sharks caught the public’s attention last year when a college
student committed suicide due to the pressure of exorbitant interest. It was
also reported that some loan sharks held nude pictures of female college
students as a collateral for their debt.

Life on Chinese college campuses is not expensive as students generally have
access to subsidized tuition fees and boarding. But college students are
increasingly tempted with more excessive lifestyles — owning fancy handbags
and phones, eating out, or getting plastic surgery.

Guangdong police said they will continue the crackdown on campus loan scams,
which have caused great psychological trauma to students, resulting in drop-
outs or suicides.

Beijing drivers to face fines for not
giving way to pedestrians

Beijing traffic police Thursday began enforcing a fine of 200 yuan (29 U.S.
dollars) for motorists who fail to give way to pedestrians on crosswalks.

The violation will also result in a loss of three demerit points. When
motorists loose all 12 points they must retake the driver’s license test.

Traffic police and volunteer civilian assistants will be stationed at the
first batch of 46 crossings within the city to enforce the rule. It has been
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made clear that even if a right turn on a red light is generally permitted,
drivers must stop for pedestrians.

The enforcement of the fine comes days after surveillance camera footage went
viral showing a woman in central China’s Henan Province being hit by a taxi
while on a crosswalk. Lying on the crosswalk, she was run over by a second
car.

Traffic police records show that in the capital last year, 18 people were
killed, and another 21 injured in 37 accidents that involved motorists
failing to give way to pedestrians on crosswalks.


